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Sprinkle at Bronte’s First United 
Methodist Church.

Applications must be returned 
to Lanette Fletcher or another 
United Methodist Women’s 
member no later than Friday, 
March 12.  The scholarship 
recipient will be announced after 
the United Methodist Women’s 
September meeting.

RL4Restoration will hold their 
2nd Annual Spring Stampede 
on Saturday, May 1, 2021, at the 
large rec hall and outdoor 
pavilion in Robert Lee.  The 
event will include a pork 
tenderloin/pulled pork dinner 
beginning at 6:30 pm, dance 
kicking off  at 8 pm, and a silent 
auction.  Music for the dance 
will be provided by Robert 
Lee’s own Backroads West.  
Tickets for dinner and dance 
must be purchased in advance 
by Friday, April 23, and are 
available at Floyd C. Petitt 
Insurance, Ivey Motors, or from 
any RL4Restoration member.  
Tickets for the dance only may 
be purchased at the door.  The 
group is also seeking sponsors 

A Spring Market will be held 
in Robert Lee on Saturday, 
March 27, 2021.  Vendors are 
currently being sought for the 
event.  They are looking for 
crafters, boutiques, booster 
clubs, school organizations, 
small businesses, etc.  If  you are 
interested in participating in the 
event, call (432) 210-3877 or 
(325) 812-5345.

The Bronte United Methodist 
Women announce that 
applications for the Sid and 
Bernice Evans Scholarship are 
now being accepted.  The Evans 
were longtime members of  the 
Bronte First United Methodist 
Church.  The Scholarship 
Foundation was established by 
their family.

The scholarship is for students 
who are in at least their second 
year of  college or trade school.  
Applications are available from 
Lanette Fletcher at Glenn-Bivins 
Insurance, 123 W Main Street 
in Bronte, and from Pastor Stacy 

Due to the recent hard freeze, 
some Bronte ISD classrooms 
experienced damage.  A chicken 
spaghetti fundraiser will be held 
on Sunday, March 7, in the 
parking lot of  First National 
Bank.  Plates consisting of  
chicken spaghetti, salad, garlic 
bread, and dessert will be sold 
beginning at 10:30 am until sold 
out.

A benefit lunch will be held 
Sunday, March 7, beginning at 
12 noon.  The drive through 
event will be held at Robert Lee 
Baptist Church, with pickup 
available under the awning.  
Plates will consist of  brisket, red 
beans, potato salad, bread, and 
dessert.  Orders can be placed 
ahead of  time by calling the 
church at (325) 453-2724, 

sending an email to 
rlbaptist1904@wcc.net, or 
contacting Susan Pentecost at 
(325) 212-4255. All proceeds 
from the event will benefit Kobe 
Smith, who has recently been 
diagnosed with epilepsy, to assist 
with medical expenses.

RL4Restoration will hold their 
monthly meeting on Sunday, 
March 21, at 5 pm at the First 
United Methodist Church in 
Robert Lee.  The meeting is 
opened to the public and 
everyone is encouraged to 
attend.

The West Coke County 
Hospital District Board of  
Directors will meet on Thursday, 
March 30, 2021.  The meeting 
will be held at 9 am at the Jail 
Annex in Robert Lee.

for the event.  If  you would like 
to become a sponsor, contact a 
RL4Restoration member by 
Friday, March 26.  Sponsors 
from the cancelled 2020 event 
will be honored.

Proceeds from the event will 
go towards the Coke County 
Playground Project.

The 2nd Annual Grip It and 
Sip It Invitational Golf  
Tournament will be held May 8-
9 at Mountain Creek Golf  
Course in Robert Lee.  The 2-
person scramble will have tee 
times of  9 am and 2 pm.  The 
tournament will be capped at 54 
teams.  To register or for more 
information, contact Mason 
Ross at (325) 763-7516 or Chris 
Baltzell at (432) 661-1158.  All 
proceeds from the event will 
benefit Mountain Creek Golf  
Course.

Due to Covid concerns, the 
annual Turkey ‘N’ Hog Fest in 
Bronte has been cancelled for 
2021.  The event is being 
planned to return in 2022.


